
Charminster Parish Council meeting Tuesday 3rd November 2015
at Charminster Village Hall at 7.30pm

Minutes
Present: Mark Simons (MS) Chair, Carol Matthews (CM) Vice Chair, Tim Yarker (TY), Richard East (RE), Susie Pearson (SP), Tom Beauchamp (TB), Keith Beeson (KB), Iain Young (IY), Peter White (PW)

Also present: Zoe Huckle Clerk, Cllr Jill Haynes (County Councillor) and 2 members of the public.

2015/151
Declarations of Interest – None.
2015/152
To consider grant of dispensations – None received.
2015/153
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies had been received from Cllr Fred Horsington, Sandie Woodrow and Sarah Hopcraft.

2015/154
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on 6th October 2015

Zoe had experimented with the use of Christian names as opposed to initials in the last minutes. TB proposed keeping to initials, this was seconded by KB and the majority voted in favour.

IY proposed accepting the minutes as an accurate record of the previous meeting this was seconded by PW and all voted in favour with the exception of 3 abstentions from those whom had not attended the meeting.

2015/155
Matters arising from the above minutes
2015/147 it was agreed that the Clerk would contact Symonds and Sampson with regard to the hedge. CM would pass contact details to the Clerk.





ACTION Clerk to write to Symonds and Sampson

The artificial grass would be laid at Broken Cross Play Area next week. Its use would be considered for play areas in Charlton Down.


SP suggested arranging a meeting of the South Ward to discuss Charminster Farm.








ACTION Clerk to arrange SW meeting

It was agreed that the Clerk would investigate as to who the Solicitor for the development at Sodern Lane was and inform them of the Parish Councils decision to withdraw.
ACTION Clerk to investigate and write to solicitors
MS mentioned the ‘Working Together’ report which had been previously circulated to Councillors. There was some discussion about what the Parish Council may be able to take on from DCC and what may be practical to do. It was agreed that a separate meeting would be necessary to discuss this.









ACTION MS to arrange ‘Working Together’ meeting

2015/156
Public Discussion Period


MS suspended the meeting at 8pm for public discussion.
One member of the public asked if the new cycle features at Charlton Down were safe to use. CM confirmed that she felt happy that they were safe and the equipment would be subject to an annual health and safety audit.
The meeting resumed at 8.05pm.
2015/157
District Councillors’ Report


Cllr Horsington was not in attendance.
At this point in the meeting it was decided to address item 2015/161 b. Liz Godolphin who was present as a member of the public and Kenneth Addison who was also present as a member of the public had both nominated themselves to fill the Councillor vacancies. KB proposed co-opting both Liz and Kenneth and CM seconded. All voted in favour.








ACTION Clerk to send out paperwork and advise WDDC

2015/157
County Councillor’s Report

Cllr Jill Haynes confirmed that the Local Plan had been agreed by the District Council on the 22nd October 2015. She went on to apologise for not attending the Superfast Broadband meeting that had been held the previous evening yet was able to confirm that the first phase would begin in spring 2016 followed by the second phase in September 2016.
Jill updated Councillors on the Children’s Services review and the adult social care company, Tricuro. She also advised that she was still pursuing the lower speed limits through Charminster.
Jill confirmed that the changes to the local authority would impact directly on Parish Councils as they would be asked to undertake more, it may even result in Parish Councils needing to federate. MS asked if Charminster Parish Council should consider being more proactive TY felt that the Parish Council should move forward positively and adopt this idea as the next move. He proposed holding a facilitated session to look at this issue in detail TB seconded and all voted in favour.





ACTION MS to arrange facilitated session

2015/158
Planning Matters 

WD/D/15/002100 – Land opposite 24 and 25 Herrison Road, Charlton Down

A previous application on the site had been refused by the Parish Council and CM proposed refusing the application again on the same grounds as before. Liz seconded and the majority voted in favour.

2015/159
Finance
a) Financial Statement 
b) Payments made since the last meeting
c) Recommendations from Finance and General Purposes Committee  (27th October 2015)
d) Responsible Financial Officer

MS confirmed that the bank statement had been signed during the F&GP committee meeting and that he was confident that the accounts were as they should be. He informed the Councillors of the recommendation by the F&GP committee to employ Sarah Davies, initially on a 3 month trial basis, as Responsible Financial Officer. KB proposed employing Sarah as RFO, CM seconded and all voted in favour. It would be discussed again in March 2016.

KB proposed accepting the financial statement and payments made, CM seconded and the majority voted in favour.

As the Chair of the F&GP committee KB recommended keeping the budgets the same as last year as well as the precept. TY proposed supporting the recommendation and RE seconded. The majority voted in favour.
e) Pension scheme

This item was deferred.

2015/160
Charminster
a) Flood Barrier trial
The flood barrier trial had taken place and had gone well. MS would visit Eliza Oxley to confirm that she was happy to store the barriers.







ACTION MS to contact Eliza Oxley
b) Working party for raised pavement
It was agreed that a working party would gather on Sunday 15th November at 1pm but Sunday 22nd November would be kept free in case of inclement weather.
2015/161
Charlton Down
a) Re- setting of tennis court posts
This work would be carried out imminently. CM would contact Herrison House to inform them of the work. The contractor is aware of the limited access to the facility.







ACTION CM to contact Herrison House

b) Councillor vacancies

This item had been discussed previously.

c) Superfast broadband

CM was able to tell the Councillors that the meeting had been well attended and that work on the superfast broadband would start in April 2016 with a view to the installation being complete by autumn 2016.

d) Dog fouling

There was some discussion on the continued nuisance of dog fouling, it was agreed to look into the option of on-the-spot fines for owners whose dogs were caught offending. This would be added to the next agenda.








ACTION Clerk to add to next agenda

e) Hedges
IY would produce a map of the area with ownership of hedges included.








ACTION IY to produce map

2015/162
Risk Assessment 

`

TY proposed adopting the Risk Assessment document. IY seconded and all voted in favour.










ACTION Clerk to send to new Cllrs

2015/163
Matters of Information and Interest and items for next agenda


TY asked for the neighbourhood plan to be included on the next agenda.










ACTION Clerk to add.

2015/164
Date of next meeting – 1st December 2015 at Charlton Down Village hall
